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MEMORANDUM

TO: Ms. Geri Sams, Director - Procurement

FROMK“ Hameed Malik, Ph.D., PE, Director- Engineering & Environmental Services

DATE: Monday, March 18, 2024

SUBJECT: Construction Services for Landfill Phase 3 Unfinished Liner (Cell3B2) Completion
Motgan Corp Landfill Phase 2C Contract Supplement 2

RFP 21-183
File Reference: 24-014(A)

Augusta Engineering & Environmental Services Department (AE&ESD) is seeking to supplemcnt
Landfill Phase 3 Cell3B2 Unfinished Linet-patt2 construction to the Morgan Corp (Morgan) mn-
progress Landfill Construction contract (21-183). The following paragraphs state the reasoning for
extending the contract and for proceeding with completing Cell3B2-Part2 construction and getting it
ready for waste placement as soon as possible. Work includes targeted repairs to placed unprotected
liner, extension of leachate and storm lines and placement of protective two-foot cover layer. It is
AE&ESD determination that tasking Morgan with completion of this construction is cost effective
timely option and Morgan Corp has the needed resources and equipment that can be mobilized
immediately. In addition Morgan is familiar with site conditions, landfill daily operation and GA
Environmental Protection (EPD) regulatory certification requirements.

Blue Ridge Service Inc. (BRS) is providing landfill Phase 3C air space management services and
indicated that current certified airspace most likely will be filled close to the end of June 2024
compared to the previous projection of August 2024. Several factors, such as waste infill quantity &
compaction contributed to eatly filling of airspace. It critical to move forward with finishing the
unfinished liner segment-Cell3B2-Part2, and get it certified for waste placement. Aforementioned
activities are very specialized services and Morgan Corp has extensive experience in this type of
construction and recently completed Cell3B2-Partl. Motgan can mobilize resources immediately.
Given urgency to get Cell3B2 waste placement ready close to July 2024, AED is seeking to supplement
Cell3B2-Part2 construction to the Morgan in-progtress contract.

Thank you.

/hm

cc: Darrell White & Nancy Williams, Procurement Department
Oscar Flite and Walt Cotban, AE&ESD
File
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